DEPARTMENT OF THE CHESAPEAKE



SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR

INCORPORATED BY ACT OF CONGRESS

Jay A. Rarick Department Commander 105 Eagle Mountain Drive Shipman, Virginia 22971 jrarick@prodigy.net



DEPARTMENT ADVISORY 2020-2021 #10

TO: Department of the Chesapeake Camp Commanders

DATE: January 30, 2021

FROM: Jay Rarick, Department Commander

SUBJECT: "Phishing" E-mails.

Dear Camp Commanders,

1. Brother Wes Mumper recently brought to my attention an e-mail he received, reputedly from me, which stated:

Hello Mumper,

Are you available to assist? I am out of the State now, and I've got credence in you to take care of this. The Department of the Chesapeake SUVCW need some gift cards for donation to Veterans at Hospice and Palliative care units for the purchase of preventive items from Corona Disease (COVID 19). I am liable for reimbursement. Need more info?

Rarick Jay

Commander

The Department of the Chesapeake SUVCW

- 2. The e-mail address, while using my name, was *producton@stylefilesystem.com* which might vary, but is essentially a bogus address. You will see my actual e-mail address at the top of this letterhead.
- 3. I will not contact you directly to solicit any donations. Be suspicious of any e-mail that doesn't seem "quit right." As a security professional with the U.S. Army for many years I would rather you contact me first than fall for one of these schemes.
- 4. Please disseminate this correspondence to all the Brothers of your Camp for their information.